TOWN OF WASHINGTON

Board of Selectmen

Minutes
March 21, 2019
Minutes are subject to the approval of the Board of Selectmen
Present:  First Selectman Mark E. Lyon and Selectmen David Werkhoven.

Call to Order:  First Selectman Mark Lyon called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM.

Approval of Minutes:

· Motion:
To approve the minutes of the March 7, 2019 meeting of the Board of Selectmen by Mark Lyon, seconded by Dave Werkhoven.  The motion passed unanimously.
Communications:
None.
Appointments/Resignations:
None.
First Selectman’s Report:  Mark Lyon reported the following:
· Special Town Meeting:
Thursday, April 4, 2019 at 7:30 PM for the purpose of nominating candidates for the Board of Education.  There are two positions to be filled.  Voting will take place at the School Budget Referendum on May 7, 2019.

· Highway Department:
As winter winds down (spring officially has begun!), the department is at the back of the salt barn with little supply left.  There is no plan to order more and at this time of year, the roads can be scraped with a minimal application of salt/sand.  Also dirt roads are in tough shape with the melt and freeze temperatures throughout the winter and work has begun on them as well as filling pot holes.

Old Business:

· Eversource Energy:
As previously mentioned, the Steep Rock Association, the town’s Conservation Commission, and the Washington Environmental Council have expressed concern with the number of trees being cut down.  There is still the plan to have a representative from Eversource meet with these organizations and town residents to discuss the plan.
· Plastic Bag Ordinance update:
The draft of the ordinance prohibiting the use of plastic bags in town stores has been reviewed by the town attorney. The Board of Selectmen will meet with the Sustainability Committee to review his recommendations.  Representatives from the Washington Environmental Council and the Sustainability Committee should meet with businesses in town that rely on plastic bags and work with them on a solution.  There was discussion of a six-month transition for businesses to implement this ordinance before fines are enforced.
New Business:
None
Vistors:  None

Adjournment:

· Motion:
To adjourn the meeting at 5:36 PM as there was no further business for discussion by Dave Werkhoven, seconded by Mark Lyon.  The motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,
Sheila M. Anson

Acting Clerk

March 22, 2019

